Scituate Mariner, September 17, 2010
Dear Editor:
Thanks again to Town Departments and Community Members for an Unbelievable new CORSE Experience

During the week of August 2-6, the Scituate CORSE Foundation sponsored “Maritime Adventures”, a water sports program through AccesSports America.  During that week, children with a wide range of disabilities learned how to sail, windsurf, hawaiian outrigger canoe and paddle surf; many of these children have never seen land from an ocean view before.   Needless to say, it was an experience of a lifetime for the kids, the parents and all staff involved.  AccesSports is a remarkable organization.  
What continually amazes me is the collaborative support we receive from the Town to make programs like this transform from an idea to reality. Jennifer Vitelli, Director of Recreation, and her staff have been an integral part of the CORSE Foundation’s success from the beginning, helping us coordinate programs for children with special needs year round.  We could not do what we do without them.  Special thanks this time to the sailing instructors and office staff for their efforts.  
This year, we were also so very impressed and appreciative of the overwhelming support of the Harbormaster, Mark Patterson, who allowed Maritime Adventures to successfully operate each day last week.  His attention to the details required in organizing this program, his personal visibility all week and operational support were critical to the wonderful experience had by all.   We would also like to thank Joe Noble who was our “right hand man” all week and Fran McMillen who volunteered his time and boat to bring the parents out on the harbor to watch the kids in action.  The new Maritime Center is incredible!
In addition, we had many community volunteers come out to help: Suzanne Erwin, Barbara Lydon, Jennifer O’Neill, Kate McCormack, Molly Sullivan, Tyler Chamberland, Ryan Seitter, Michelle Hart, Shannon Ryan, Caitlin McAllister, Patrick and Kristy Coleman, Matthew and Patrick Kearney, Ross Collins-Wooley, Casey Flanagan, John Niland, Evan Geary, Ben Garman, Nicole Theran and Kym Doherty.  Sponsors who supported this camp were the Cohasset and Norwell PACs, Rockland Trust, Barry Brothers Disposal, Scituate Federal Savings and Braga and Associates.  Special thanks to Wilbur’s and Riva’s Deli and especially Circe’s Grotto for donating lunches for the week.

Because of individuals like these working in this community, CORSE has been able to accomplish so much over the past four years.   Words cannot express our true appreciation.  
With heartfelt thanks and gratitude, 
Tracy Johnston, President
On behalf of the Scituate CORSE Foundation Board of Directors 






